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Memo to: Key South Island Alliance stakeholders 

Purpose of memo: To provide a brief summary of the key messages from the most 
recent South Island Alliance Leadership Team meeting.   

ALT meeting date: Monday 13 August 2018 

1 Training for SLA and workstream chairs  
ALT recommended refining the training session for South Island service level alliance 
(SLA) and workstream chairs. The session will focus on strengthening their mandate to 
lead, and their role in helping drive the health system around strategic priorities, with 
equity being the top priority. The chair’s training session will take place at a later date.  

2 South Island Alliance strategic planning day 
Preparations are underway for the South Island Alliance strategic planning day in 
October. The one-day event for chief executives, SLA and workstream chairs, and SIAPO 
staff, will build on last year’s event with a focus on clear, agreed outcomes. It will include 
progress updates from SLAs and workstreams, progress towards our one-to-two year 
priorities, achievements over the last few years and next steps. The day will also allow for 
strategic discussion between CEs and SLA and workstream chairs about progress towards 
the Alliance’s strategic priorities.   

4 South Island Health Services Plan 
ALT provided feedback on the South Island Health Services Plan, which provides a 
framework for future planning and outlines our strategic direction, priorities, clinical 
leadership and work programme for 2018/19, and our direction for the following two 
years. A draft has also been submitted to the Ministry of Health with no feedback 
received to date. 

5 South Island Alliance Operational Group 
ALT discussed the terms of reference and membership of the GMs P&F/COO/CMO group. 
This group has been renamed the South Island Alliance Operational Group (SIAOG). It 
reports to ALT and its role is to operationalise strategy. Membership includes GMs P&F 
and COOs; CMO, Director of Nursing and Director of Allied Health representatives; South 
Island Alliance general manager; and others on a case-by-case basis. The chair is yet to be 
decided.  
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Alliance communications 
ALT supported the need to update the South Island Alliance website and communicate 
the Alliance’s key priority areas. More engagement with DHB communications teams was 
also encouraged. Note: a South Island communications mini conference is being held on 
23-24 August including Alliance and DHB communications teams.  

For queries related to the content in this summary, contact: 
Paula Trembath paula.trembath@siapo.health.nz  
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